
Safety Committee Minutes 
February 15,2017 
1:00 – 3:00 pm 
Building 16, Room 211 
 
Attendees:  
Joan Aschim, Public Information Officer 
Dawn Barth, Emergency and Risk Management Coordinator 
Amanda Blunt, Human Resources 
Sharon Daniel, Human Resources 
Barbara Dumbleton- Chair. Classified Representative 
Elaine Eiler-Mough, Downtown Academic Campus 
Jennifer Hayward, Director of FMP 
Kevin Lewis, Chemical Hygiene Officer 
Marleena Pearson, Classified Representative  
Nancy Schwoerer- Classified Representative 
Jennie Lynn Scott-Classified Representative 
Wendy Simmons- Wellness Coordinator 
 
1. Approval of Minutes 
 January Minutes approved 
 
2  Announcements 

• Welcome to new committee member Amanda Blunt from HR 
• Daniel reported that Bryan Burnette from SAIF corporation will be doing a walk through 

of the food services area to see if he has any safety recommendations. This will be 
sometime in early March.  

• Hayward reported that the campus wide safety inspections conducted by the fire marshal 
were finished last Friday. Only major recommendation is that the stage curtain in the 
theater needs to be fire proofed. Going forward these inspections will happen every other 
year.  

3. Action Items  
WHAT WHO BY WHEN STATUS 

Student activities; use of facilities, 
proper safety measures.  Need a 
guideline from Student Life about 
what students are told about using 
the different spaces around 
campus, does event need PS 
presence? Does event require 
FMP? 

FMP On going Need to contact Tina Lymath 
and see if she is aware of 
procedures and safety issues 
that may come up 



WHAT WHO BY WHEN STATUS 
Eye wash stations needed to be 
“run” once a week to insure they 
are functioning properly 

Barbara is doing 
Science 
Nancy will do 
Food service 
Other 
departments? 

  

Bridge by Learning Garden needs to 
be evaluated and repairs or 
upgrade as needed 

FMP Mark On going Mark reports that an engineer 
report is due at any time. 

Signs needed for Icy conditions on 
campus to inform of black ice.  

Barbara  Completed 

Check on Eugene Fire Marshall for 
inspections of other buildings 

   

Food Services dock very slippery 
when wet 

Hayward and 
Schwoerer 

  

 
4.  Issues and Concens 

• Scott reported a crack in the wall in bldg 16 near the aquariums.  
• Schwoerer reported the back dock in food services gets very slippery when it is wet. 

Hayward will follow up.  
• Barth suggested that a reminder be sent out regarding completion of incident reports as 

well as accident reports. We would like to know of incidents so we can address them 
before they become accidents. Suggests Weekly and Manager’s forum.  



5  ACCIDENT/INCIDENT REPORTS  
      

 
6.  Discussion items 

• Training areas we are falling behind on?  
 
 Future Agenda Items 

• Place safety announcements in weekly, add a link to past meeting minutes. Encourage 
campus staff to report accidents, suggestions, etc.    Marleena suggested linking safety 
concerns, suggestion to various on- line sites.    How can we share safety issues using the 
“cloud” 

• Possible safety suggestion boxes. 
• Building inspections.   Safety committee currently does not receive any information 

about safety issue.  How does the committee want to review this process? 
• Reviewing safety plans, evacuation routes, spill response, training. 

 
Next safety meeting March 15th. 

 


